GOOLE FIELDS PARISH COUNCIL.
Minutes from the meeting held on 20th January 2020 at 7.00pm at Oak Lodge, Hook.

Present; 
Cllrs M.Dougherty ,M.Belton, F.Cawkwell, J.Barker,J.Oldridge.
Apologies; None
Minutes of the last meeting were read by the clerk and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.

Financial matters;
The clerk informed the councillors that the precept is now due to be approved for the year 2020/2021.
All councillors approved the figure of £2500. The approval form was duly signed by the chairman and will be sent off to ERYC. The funds will be due 30th April 2020.
Cheques approved; (during/after meeting)
ICO £40.00

Vision ICT £150
Planning applications;
Application for erection of two storey extension, balcony and roof refurb for Mr & Mrs Helliwell at Top Moore Farm ref 19/02088/PLF-GFPC have approved this application.
Matters arising;
Code of conduct-the clerk has received a revised code of conduct from ERYC and cascaded to all councillors who have fully approved the revisions and resolved to adopt and adhere to the new code.
Water pumps-following on from the recent severe floods at Goole Fields and at Reedness and Swinefleet (following adverse weather conditions), the councillors discussed ways to resolve this regular occurrence in an effort to assist the residents ,drainage board, emergency services and adjacent parish councils and have resolved to attempt to gain funding from the Goole Fields Windfarm fund to purchase a much needed industrial water pump to use and loan to affected areas nearby in cases of future flooding. The clerk will complete the grant application forms and obtain quotations and apply for this much needed water pump via local grant funding.
The Barracks -the clerk has received a letter of complaint from a local resident regarding the stench from the sewerage systems in place in this area and complaints regarding the lack of grass cuts to this area also. Cllr Belton visited the area and agrees that the area has been neglected and does require attention. The clerk has contacted ERYC who have agreed to add the grass cutting to their works schedule on a regular basis and ERYC officers are arranging to have the gullies emptied.
Sarah Belton. Clerk
